
A Letter to S1 Newcomers 

by TSUI KASON TSZ YIN 1E 

 

 

Dear S1students of 2024, 

 

I am the President of the Student Union in Buddhist Wong Fung Ling College. 

 

When I was in Form 1, I thought that secondary school would be hard, lonely, and painful. But as I 

progressed, I found out that secondary school is very fun and interesting. I met many friends and took part in 

many activities. 

 

There are so many activities and teams to join in secondary school, such as the basketball team, the drama 

club, and the Media Innovation Unit (or MIU for short). I especially like MIU because I can use interesting 

filming equipment and express my creativity. 

 

I know that chatting is an important skill in friendship, but sometimes we have to limit ourselves, especially 

when we are in class. Our teachers spend a lot of time and energy teaching us very important subjects, so we 

should show respect to our teachers. 

 

Every year, every semester, every month, every week, every day, every hour, every minute, every second, 

and every millisecond is a valuable time in our school life. We should cherish our time as students in 

Buddhist Wong Fung Ling College. 

 

Finally, I wish you all a happy school year in BWFLC! 

 

TSUI Kason Tsz Yin 

President, Student Union 


